[image: image1.wmf]
H&C not responsible for any delays

Prague June 13, 2003 – In line with conclusions of last week's negotiations with the representatives of the Czech Transport Ministry, Housing & Construction (CZ) declared its readiness to immediately assign the contract for building the 2-kilometer D47 highway section in Ostrava to the Directorate of Roads and Motorways (RSD). H&C is not responsible for any construction delays. 
"H&C fully complied with the request of Czech authorities. It has no interest in obstructing the construction of any part of the D47," said Amir Ronen of H&C. "The Project Company will conclude the aborted project with a clean slate," Mr. Ronen added. The construction work of the 2-kilometer section is being carried out by Ostravske dopravni stavby (ODS).

In order to retain the current speed of construction works, the state requested the current contract to be transferred from H&C to RSD, instead of terminating it as previously contracted between the state and H&C. Last week H&C concluded negotiations with state officials and provided all necessary documentation needed for reassignment of the contract. The documents were agreed by both sides. It is now up to the state to decide when it wants to sign it.
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